
 

 

 

 

Kingshill Church School 

Friday 31 March 2017 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Our Year 6s went to the Lifeskills Centre this week.  Situated in 

the ôCreateõ building in Bristol, the Centre aims to educate about 

critical skills that prepare pupils for the adult world;  what to do 

in an emergency, how to ensure they stay safe.  The children thoroughly enjoyed it and were buzzing 

about it on their return.  Thanks go to the KFA for funding this trip for us.  

                                                                                                                                                           

The MAWS Colston Hall concert fast approaches and on Thursday Mrs Foxwell and I 

accompanied the choir to our final area rehearsal in Clevedon.  Itõs going to be a       

fantastic evening of amazing singing, dancing and instrumental performances.  For 

those of you with tickets I know that you will have a fantastic evening! 

The PE association of North Somerset offered the first ôAirhopõ event this week and some of our pupils 

attended.  They certainly seemed to enjoy the event and came back VERY tired!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform - Can I please remind parents that children should ideally be wearing school shoes, not          

trainers to school. If trainers have to be worn for some reason then they need to be black please, we 

are beginning to see some rather bright, even fluorescent footwear!  Jewellery such as necklaces, 

bracelets and bangles should not be worn either please.  It causes a lot of upset when they go missing 

or are given as a ôpresentõ then asked for back!  Lip balms too should not be in school as we donõt want 

them shared!   If your child has sore lips then please give a lip balm to the office and it can then be  

given to your child as and when they need it. 

Donõt forget important dates coming upé 

Monday 3 April - Colston Hall day.  Choir must be in school on time as the coach leaves at 8 50 am. 

They then need to arrive at Colston Hall at 7 pm to meet Mrs Foxwell in the foyer. 

Tuesday 4 April - closing date for Easter Competitions 

 

Thursday 6 April - class photos 

Thursday 6 April - Diamond Class Assembly followed by Coffee@Kingshill 

Friday 7 April - Easter Service Christ Church 9 15 am - everyone welcome 
 

Mrs J Thomson 

Headteacher 



 

 

           Learning without Limits and the 7Rs 
 

Assessments have been finished this week and next week you will 

receive report 3 for your child. I am looking at the data now and 

can already see that so many children have made really good           

progress since the last assessment period and are trying really hard to improve their            

learning and challenge themselves.  

Christian Values     

 
 

As we come to the end of our focus on Fellowship we are looking now towards 

Easter.  We will be reflecting on our õ40 Acts of Kindnessõ campaign over the 

last few weeks.  A group of children are ready and willing to help with the planning of the 

Easter Service so I hope you can join us for that on Friday 7 April. 

Donõt forget the closing date for the Easter competitions is Tuesday 4 April. The entries will be 

judged on Wednesday morning by some of our visitors from the local churches. 

 

 

 

Last week at Forest School             

Diamond Class were making rafts 

for their red noses and were         

experimenting on the pond to see if 

they would float.  It was a fantastic 

afternoon and the children were  

totally engrossed. 

 

They began by hunting down twigs and sticks on the forest 

floor to make their rafts.  Then came the process of making their rafts by using string to tie 

them.  

 

The final challenge was to see if they would float - and they did! 



We value parental support. Please let us know by e-mail (office@kingshillbwmat.org) calling 
into the office or catch us in the playground if you have any comments to make. 

E-Safety Reminder 

E-Safety is an important part of keeping children safe at Kingshill Church School.  

Any E-Safety incidents are recorded and managed in accordance with our E-Safety Policy.                                  

E-Safety is taught to all pupils explaining and demonstrating how to stay safe and behave appropriately online.  

We can only be successful in keeping children safe online if we work with you to ensure the                              

E-Safety message is consistent.  Your help is needed to talk to your children about how they can keep safe and 

behave appropriately online, which includes not playing any 18+ playstation/Xbox/on line games as this can 

lead to inappropriate games and behaviour at playtime. 

May I draw your attention to the guidance/advice which is on our website. 

Forthcoming Dates 
04.04.17 - Easter Competition Closing Date 
06.04.17 - Coffee@Kingshill change of time 9 30 am 
06.04.17 - Colorfoto for Classes and Individual Year 6 Leavers 
07.04.17 - Easter Church Service at Christ Church 9 15 am 
07.04.17 - Reports Home to Parents 

Facebook 

Just a reminder that children of primary school age should not be using Facebook. 

We would ask parents not to use personal social media to make comments about our school or staff - 

please contact us if you need to speak to us about anything.  

Thank you.  

 

Just a reminder that playtime snacks should be fruit or vegetables only.   

Many thanks 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are committed to safeguarding, please see our Safeguarding Policy on our website:- 

www.kingshillbwmat.org 

Congratulations to our Learners of the Week 

 

 
Congratulations to Diamond class for best attendance this week 100%  

fantastic, well done Diamond   


